White Horse Park Times

OCTOBER 2021 HAPPY OCTOBER \$ PRICELESS

BOD CORNER

It is hard to believe how fast the summer passed and dropped us right into Fall. Looking forward to the changing colors and the cool temperatures that come with one of my favorite seasons.

The Park is quieting down. The last Open Meeting for 2021 is on October 23rd at the Clubhouse at 10:00 a.m. And don't forget the Italian Dinner Night scheduled for the same day, being held at the Clubhouse. Check the Park's website for details - https://www.whpca.org/whp-events.html

I want to let you know there will be no Park Manager's report this month. Billie has taken a leave of absence and we are not certain when she will return. We are hoping she has a speedy recovery. In an effort to keep the Park functioning and carrying on business we have asked a former employee who is familiar with Park operations, to help out during Billie's absence. Many of you are familiar with Janice Carr, who will be filling in until further notice.

The Board will proceed with the tree trimming project, and will let homeowners know what the cost for individual trimmings and cuttings will be. You will be notified as soon as we have those figures. The projected time for the whole project to begin is November. We are not sure how long it will take, but there is a lot of work to be done on common ground trees as well as individuals. I will be in touch with Clearwater Tree Service to get a better idea of how this project will proceed. Enjoy this colorful season!

Pat, Brian. Jon, Tammy and Terri



BOD Meetings

All are welcome and we hope to see you there!

- Where- WHP Clubhouse
- When--Saturday, October 23 @ 10am

BOD NEWS

Our September meeting was held on 9/25 with 27 lots in attendance. A big **Thank you** goes out to Chris Koawl for assisting with the Zoom broadcast. We received good feedback regarding audio & video quality.



Monday thru Saturday: 8am to 4pm 410-641-5102 / 410-641-5105 fax whpcamd@yahoo.com http://whpca.org

Hours may vary this month. Please check website for updates



Let's all extend a warm welcome to the new owners at WHP community!



Children's Corner Free Family Fun Activities

Saturday 10/16 & Sunday 10/17 Spartan Race on Atlantic Ave in Ocean City

Octoberfest Beach Maze 10/22 thru 10/24 on North Division Street

WHP UPCOMING EVENT

Italian Dinner Night

October 23, 2021 at Clubhouse Dinner served 5:30 to 7pm Welcome to stay & socialize til 8:30

-Menu-

Baked Ziti, Caesar Salad, Rolls, Water & Soda Adults- \$8.00 Children- 5-12 \$5.00 (Under age 4 Free) BYOB & feel free to bring dessert to share. Tickets are limited so get them early at office.

Past Events

Donuts & Coffee



Our last Donuts & Coffee event for the season was held on 9/19. Good conversation along with Coffee & Donuts were enjoyed by owners & visitors in the park. Thank you, Sylvia Devilbiss along with a host of volunteers that made this "sweet" event possible. We're looking forward to continuing this event next spring.



Biker's Breakfast

A big thank you to Joann Topolski for hosting the "Biker's Breakfast" on the 18th. Attendance was great— Bikers, some friends of our Bikers and our WHP non bikers stopped by the Clubhouse early on Saturday morning to enjoy a hearty breakfast of scrambled eggs, pancakes, home fried potatoes, bacon, sausage links, biscuits and (Betty Michalak's) sausage gravy, coffee, tea, and orange juice. There were 62 adult tickets sold—so we had a good turnout. And I don't think anyone left hungry—there was plenty of food for seconds and thirds. Joann and our volunteers did a good job planning-without knowing how many would attend the breakfast, since tickets were not sold ahead of the event. Hope to see some kiddos attend the next breakfast—they would have loved those pancakes with lots of syrup and Bacon !!!! Again it was good to see all the smiling faces so early in the morning and hear the happy chatter of our WHP Family and Friends. And we saw many of those same happy folks and some kiddos on Sunday morning enjoying the Donuts, coffee, tea and juice boxes (for the little ones.) What a great weekend we had here in our Park—our community coming together again—enjoying each other's company. So good to have Ted Gajewski back in our Park helping with the breakfast—he was our pancake man. He and Sue always volunteered for the Bikers Breakfast in years past.

Joann says "thank you" to all the volunteers (and again hope we aren't missing anyone).

Volunteers:

Joann Topolski, Betty Michalak, Sylvia Devilbiss, Linda Underwood. John Underwood, Pat Heath, Dan Heath, Ted Gajewski, Karen Boon, Lorna Pearre, Sue Naplachowski, Walter Michalak, Bob Chladek. Another good time was had by all. Thanks To Everyone who helped make the Breakfast another successful event.

Submitted by: Linda Underwood



Beautification News

Thank you to everyone who participated in the upkeep and donations to our park and the gardens. I hope to meet more of you who are doing things behind the scenes so I can mention you in the newsletters. This month a special thank you goes to Sheila Hall and Mike Bartholow for the Halloween decorations they put up. What a pleasant surprise! Not only the decorations but that more people are taking an interest in volunteering to bring a little joy and surprise to everyone. Thank you-Sheila & Mike. I would also like to mention another Sheila, Sheila Pazdan, I appreciate your donation of the mums and the hours you spent helping me last month to clean up the front entrance.

Thank you, Terri Koller



WHP offers their condolences to Phyllis Bosche and family, of #39 Salt Spray, for the loss of George Bosche.

A Nice Fall Recipe

Mini Blueberry Tarts – (yields 6)

2 cups fresh blueberries

1/3 cup sugar

4 teaspoons cornstarch

2 sheets refrigerated pie crust

1 lg egg yolk, lightly beaten

Preheat oven to 425 degrees. Sift together sugar & cornstarch. Crush half of the blueberries, toss with whole berries until berries are well coated.

On lightly floured surface, unroll crusts. Cut out six 4 ½ inch circles and place on to bottom of muffin cups. Spoon in all the blueberry mixture. Cut out six 2" circles from remaining crust, place over filling. Brush with egg yolk. Bake until crust is golden & filling bubbles, 13-17 minutes. Cool in pan 10 minutes, run a knife around sides of muffin cups and remove tarts onto serving plates.



BIKES Please follow the guidelines

helow

- Bikes can be signed out for up to 3 DAYS ONLY.
- All children 12 and under MUST wear a helmet.
 If you have helmets at home, please bring them
 with you as we only have a limited amount to
 lend out.
- You must have an adult 18 years or older sign a release when you sign them out.
- NO bikes allowed off WHP property
- NO riding after dark unless you have a fixed light on your bike
- Observe the traffic signs
- PLEASE WATCH OUT for cars and pedestrians.
 Enjoy the ride!

White Horse Park Association 11647 Beauchamp Rd. Unit 1 Berlin, MD. 21811

